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    Mosier City Council Meeting
November 5th, 2014

Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Andrea Rogers; Councilors Arlene Burns, Peny Wallace, Emily Reed, Mary Lou Perry

Staff: City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick
Absent: None     

Excused: Garth Kightingler
Audience: David and LaVonne Povey;  Lara Drizd, US F&W; Mike Igo, Native Plant Specialist; Drew Merrit, Humble Roots Mosier Native Nursery; Erwin Swetnam, The Dalles Disposal; Loran Ayles, Snow Plow Service
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:05 p.m. 
ADDITIONS/CORRECTIONS

None.

BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE

David Povey had questions regarding the reinstatement of the Mosier Fire Chief, Jim Appleton.  He had attended the last Board meeting, but thought that the outcome was unclear and wanted the City to ask the Fire District Board for clarity regarding the reinstatement of the Fire Chief and the continuation of emergency services to City residents.  Councilor Burns reminded everyone that the Mosier City Council did not have representation on the Fire District Board—that the Fire Board was elected by the voters of the Mosier Fire Special District and that questions would be better served if directed to the Fire Board.  Councilor Reed said that as of the last Board meeting, Chief Appleton has stated that his services will continue uninterrupted and that the Board had rescinded their vote to fire him.  She promised to contact the Chief directly to confirm this.  Povey was concerned that Chief Appleton had never received the letter that the Board had intended to write to him, confirming his continued status.  Mayor Rogers said that the City Council was very concerned about the issue, but that the City Council could not control the actions of another Board.  Povey said he was also concerned that the opportunity to straighten out the disarray of the board and the uncertain future of the Fire District might slip away.  The Council talked about sending a letter to the Board regarding better communication with the City and what the Board’s plan is for continuity of service.  Fitzpatrick said that she would write a letter to the Fire District Board on behalf of the Council.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES, Oct. 15th and 22nd
Councilor Perry made a motion to approve the Minutes for October 15th and 22nd, 2014.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
REVIEW/APPROVAL of BILLS and PAYROLL

Councilor Perry made a motion to approve bills and payroll.  Councilor Burns seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously.
CORRESPONDENCE/STAFF/COUNCIL REPORTS

Mayor Rogers moved correspondence and staff reports to the end of the meeting.  

BUSINESS 
1. The Dalles Disposal Rate Adjustment:  Erwin Swetnam, District Manager
Swetnam introduced himself as The Dalles Disposal General Manager.  He has come before Council for many years now.  He said that this year more cost increases were in employee Health Care, but that every vendor had increased their fees:  for tires, diesel, batteries, etc.  The recycling efforts are commodity price linked, and there is not a market currently.  Therefore, the Dalles Disposal must cut back on their original agreement to serve all residents regardless of their customer status.  He said that only those who have been grandfathered in will now be served:  new residents wanting recycling must be customers.  Councilor Perry said that 2008 was bad for recycling prices but that the situation should be getting better. Swetnam acknowledged that it is still a tough market.  He said that The Dalles Disposal is happy to offer annual cleanup drives and now a new yard debris day in the fall that he is organizing with the City Manager. 
Councilor Wallace made a motion to accept The Dalles Disposal rate increase. Councilor Burns seconded.  Discussion:  Councilor Perry said that when she first arrived to Mosier she thought it was a wonderful thing that everyone was offered the opportunity to recycle. Motion passed unanimously.  

2.  Snow Plow Service Proposal:  Loran Ayles
Loran Ayles presented his proposal to Council and said that he is still willing to help the City out with its snow plowing needs.  He worked with Councilor Kightlinger and Manager Fitzpatrick to put together a tiered route based on last year’s experiences and Council’s feedback.  Council asked if the City would be his priority client and he replied that it would.  He will do the primary route first, then do his other accounts, and then come back for the second tier or another pass across the first. He has been flexible—he reminded Council that last year they had asked him to do only three streets at first.  Mayor Rogers said that the City was accepting one more bid from Todd Reeves before awarding a contract.
           3.  Operation Wormwood:  Lara Drizd, USFWS; Mike Igo, Mosier Native Plant Specialist
Lara Drizd introduced herself as a Biologist with US Fish and Wildlife Service.  Operation Wormwood is the name of a grant funded project that gets the US F&W staff out working in the field with school children.  This project will be a great learning opportunity for the Mosier school kids.  The plant is considered as a candidate species to list by the federal government and is listed by the State of Oregon as endangered and rare.  She said that it is an experimental population, that everyone is very supportive of the project, but that the endangered species act can be a burden.  
Merrit talked about the plant and said that the plant can handle drought.  He brought a live plant to show council what it looks like.  It has yellow flowers in the spring.  It can be found now at the Hanford reach area and at Squally Point.  It was destroyed along the Columbia when the dams went in.  Councilor Burns asked him about the Mosier Spit as a better site.  Merrit said that they had planned to do a planting there, but that the funding fell through.  If this experimental population does well they could try to plant at the Mosier spit next time, although it is an ODOT owned piece of land.

Mike Igo reminded council that there may be repercussions regarding future stream restoration projects, and that this summer a project was discussed by Interfluve and UPRR that might create a new connection to the West Pond area at the planting site.  Manager Fitzpatrick asked for more time to research the possible future repercussions of planting a rare plant in a public park and was concerned that the City’s project partners and neighboring landowners, ODOT and State Parks, had not been consulted.

Council mentioned that windsurfers and other users access the beach.  Council also asked about signage.  Merrit said that if they installed signage, it would be installed away from the planting site.  

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the project after the City office receives a letter from US Fish & Wildlife that would allow future city activities to take priority over the plant and after informing neighboring property owners that the City is moving forward with the project.  Councilor Burns seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
4.  Utility Letter
Manager Fitzpatrick had asked Council to edit the letter to owners of undocumented ADUs regarding an increase in their sewer bill relevant to their ADU.  Council had made the decision to lower the proposed increase in rates if the ADUs were to be folded into the financial planning.  Councilor Reed asked that the all-caps be changed to lower case.  Councilor Burns was concerned that the rate was applied unfairly because ADUs and their Primary Dwellings could use a lot less sewer service than houses with large families.
Councilor Perry made a motion to approve the letter and Councilor Reed seconded.  Ayes:  5  Nayes:  1    Motion passed.
5.  City Maintenance Truck Discussion
Mayor Rogers said that Council could table the discussion to the next meeting.  
6. Strategic Plan Proposal and Grant Funding
Councilor Reed was concerned that the proposal would not meet the City’s needs and needed to be more focused on identifying a single vision that would guide the City.  Councilor Burns said that she would like to host a meeting with the consultant, Stan Foster, and Councilor Burns.  Manager Fitzpatrick will contact Stan Foster about setting up a meeting.
7. PSU Planning Workshop RFP:  Discussion and Possible Proposal Approval

Manager Fitzpatrick explained that this was a great opportunity for the City to get help from PSU Masters in Planning students to design a creative, innovative, and very Mosier Multi-Modal  Transportation Plan.  Councilor Reed said that this is an example of what could be the focus of a Mosier vision that would inform a Strategic Plan.
Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve submitting the proposal to the PSU Workshop program and Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Mayor Rogers then tabled the City Revenue discussion and the Committee reports because of the late hour.
Meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m.                         Approved this 19th day of November, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Andrea Rogers, Mayor                                          Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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